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PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 14, 2007
Mayors Conference Room City Hall
Anchorage Alaska

ATTENDANCE

Karen Cameron

Ray Faust
Heather Handyside
Mark Mew

Sam O’Connor

Tony Piper

Ross Plummer

Lynda Zaugg, Chair
Sandy Christensen, Clerk

District Attorney, Department of Law

Mr. James Fayette; Ms. Keri Brady

ABSENT and EXCUSED

Sharon Chamard

Jim Hubbard

1. Meeting called to Order by Anthony Piper, Vice Chair at 6:12pm. 

2. Meeting Minutes of previous Meeting of February 14th, 2007, corrections and approval by Ray Faust and seconded by Karen Cameron.

PRESENTATIONS
District Attorney Department of Law JAMES FAYETTE and KERI BRADY presents the SELF DEFENSE LAW and provides informative handout on the Statues.

     Mr. Fayette, State Prosecutor and Supervisor of Special Prosecutions states that he has worked special projects that District Attorneys normally do not work and has ten years experience in the “Self Defense Law” which is more experience than any other State Prosecutor. Mr. Fayette explained the way the current “Self Defense Law” works and what changes he recommends in the Law to make it a more effective delivery of Justice. Currently  the Burdon of  Proof  is of the Prosecution to prove Self Defense and this  becomes very difficult when witnesses are not truthful and or credible and perhaps a situation whereas someone at the scene is unable to testify due to death or injury.  Mr. Fayette recommends that the Witness/Victim list of individuals be presented to the Prosecutor thirty days prior to the Arraignment so that that Office has fair opportunity to look into the backgrounds of the individuals on the list, as opposed to current practice of just ten days prior to Trial Date. Mr. Fayette recommends that the “Procedural Court System Rule” be changed to reflect the amount of time the Public Defender has to present the list of names to the Prosecutor.
ROSS PLUMMER, ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT DEPUTY CHIEF 

     DC 
ROSS PLUMMER suggests the Self Defense Law shift the Burdon of Proof to the responsibility of the Defense rather than the Prosecution and is trying to get this passed thru Legislation.  DC Plummer wants to see a change in the Parameters of the Self Defense Law to target specifics such as Gang Violence and that would improve the ability to use Scope of the Law to meet today’s needs in the Delivery of Justice.  DC Plummer states that trying to prove who started the shooting or use of deadly force has been a historical feature of street fighting and therefore Laws must be tightened up as to prevent the Defense to be able to use the Law too loosely and without merit.  DC Plummer would like to ask the Committee to provide a letter of support in this direction and Thanks Mr. Fayette and Ms. Brady on their focus on Affirmative Defense of Gang Activity. DC Plummer states that training for the International Whaling Conference will be complete with all Personnel of Patrol being successfully trained on Mobile Field Force Training and Crowd Control Issues by the end of April 2007. Chair Lynda Zaugg asked about plans for  Activation of National Guard and Military Forces as back up should they be needed. DC Plummer responded that there is a certain level of  problems that would have to occur and that level is pre determined and contingent to contract. The Police Department is trained in how to hold or maintain a situation until the arrival of back up such as National Guard or other Agencies. Plans are also made as to where Arrestees will be held and housed and alternate areas if needed such as the Palmer area facilities.
HEATHER HANDYSIDE, EOC

     HEATHER HANDYSIDE reports that Homeland Security may become involved in the IWC, should the Guard or other Agencies become activated and it’s most important that they all connect with each others Agencies. Additionally HEATHER HANDYSIDE   states there will be a drill of the IWC response on March 28, as practice of six different scenarios of escalating nature will be practiced.  The Anchorage Police Department has Jurisdiction of the IWC outside of the Hotels   along with Agencies it uses for additional resources and back up service. HANDYSIDE states  public relations positive letters have gone out to local Businesses so they can be informed about the Event and feel comfortable about asking for help if they need it,  especially since the Tourist Season is about to begin.   HANDYSIDE states the JMEP; the Joint Medical Emergency Plan should promote Hospitals use a universal concept of sharing Medical Resources. HANDYSIDE  states the Metro $200,00.00 DOLLAR GRANT for a Bio Watch Program is a good idea because it’s a Software Program that has the ability to pick up and pinpoint Pantomimic Flu or Norwalk Viruses. The Software can identify patterns early and should be implemented in Hospitals by the end of 2008. HANDYSIDE states there will be an EOC brown bag lunch on March 22 of twenty Agencies for folks that staff the EOC and will  receive table top discussions of  an Inlet Rescue, Complex Rescues and Mass Casualties and how to handle these events. This will be a four hour discussion, states HANDYSIDE.
CHILKOOT CHARLIES and AL’S-ALASKAN INN representatives “Durand” and “Choy” spoke about the crowd control issue of patrons leaving their Establishments and their safety while walking to and from their cars or means of transportations. MR. CHOY states he and his Staff are very diligent in patrolling the parking lots areas, alleyways, streets and highways and any area whereas a patron walks and use radios, hand motions and any way that helps them work as a team while they provide a safe way for their patrons to leave the area. DURAND states their business Chilkoot Charlie’s has six different parking lot areas and they have a safety vehicle with lights cruising around to assist anyone needing extra help. DURAND states the problem on minors cruising Northern Lights Blvd. has been eliminated by simply placing barricades in strategic areas of 25th Avenue.
SAM O’CONNOR, COMMUNITY COUNCIL
     MR. O’CONNOR comments on the above mentioned problem surrounding Chilkoot Charlie’s regarding patrons walking from Chilkoots to the parking lot of La Mex Restaurant across the street. O’CONNOR recommends that perhaps Mr. Choy and Mr. Durand contact the Traffic Engineer to see what he recommends for improving safety for patrons in this area and bring with them a letter of support from this Committee. Chair LYNDA ZAUGG states we should send a letter to the Municipal Manager as well. Chair LYNDA ZAUGG also recommend  that DC PLUMMER start closing off some of the road and reducing lanes  in this area during bar break to slow traffic down during peak times.
     MR.O’CONNOR along with MR. CHOY have reported a new type problem they have noticed in the Community and that is Juvenile and Teenaged crowds gathering in the parking lot of the DIMOND CENTER after the Movie break. Both CHOY and O’CONNOR have plans of visiting this area to see what the issues are and report back to the Committee during the next meeting.  MARK MEW states he would be willing to approach the Dimond Mall Manager Mary Fairbanks about these problems if needed. MEW comments that Mary Fairbanks would be a very good person to work with on these parking lot problems. 
CHAIR LYNDA ZAUGG, CHAIR
     LYNDA ZAUGG asks for a review of a draft letter by Karen Cameron on behalf of PSAC supporting the MOA 2007 Legislative Program on Public Safety. The Commission members concurred with the draft. Karen Cameron will finalize the letter.
MARK MEW, ANCHORAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT

     MARK MEW states there are plans in place to close schools in the event there is a teachers strike. Mew also notes briefly that the community will be affected in many ways should this occur, especially in the areas of child care. The District is very hopeful this will not occur.
NEW BUSINESS
    SAM O’CONNOR advises that if Community Councils feel they need help on Programs such Awareness, Presentations, Neighborhood Watches, Emergency Watches to advise so that we can work with them on issues.
NEXT MEETING

April 11, 2007, City Hall, Mayors Conference Room, 6pm

MEETING ADJORNED at 7:43 pm by SAM O’CONNOR and MARK MEW.
